








world. With regard to accommodating a level of future growth making Hoo into
more of a ‘Market Town’ rather than a village may be a step too far. There is also
much concern where it is mentioned ‘there is scope for freestanding settlements
on the Hoo Peninsula’. Further along its length, the A228 Peninsula Way reverts
to a single carriageway road, which is a source of a considerable number of
serious road traffic accidents, and the plans to create employment opportunities
at Grain and at the Kingsnorth Power Station sites will increase the amount of
road traffic, especially HGV movements on this road.

The proposed development scenario will destroy valuable agricultural land, with
the uncertain future facing the proposed farming community and the country’s
population following the Brexit vote, and the demise of the Common Agriculture
Policy, if it becomes necessary for the country to produce more food, this land
becomes increasingly important, as once built upon it cannot be recovered.

Over-development of the Hoo Village in recent years has resulted in capacity
problems at the local primary school, GP provision, (one of the two GP surgeries
in the village has recently closed registration to new patients), dentistry services,
general community facilities and local roads. The utility services are stretched to
breaking point and beyond, on occasions with sewage removal being a particular
problem at times, resulting in difficult problems for some residents which the
Water Company have failed to solve. The existing Ancient Watercourse, (known
as the Brook), which runs through the village is running at higher levels due to
increasing rainwater run-off, as a result of development with inadequate
drainage provision, this has resulted in occasional flooding at periods of
continuous/heavy rainfall. The increased flow is resulting in serious erosion of
the river banks, which the Parish Council is having to resolve with expensive
repairs.

Finally, | would urge that the desire of the villagers to remain separate from the
main conurbations of the Medway Towns should be respected and the creeping
urbanisation halted.

Signed.

John Tildesley.

Chair Hoo St Werburgh Parish Council
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